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13 October 2023 

Ref: UNDP-TUR-2023 

Subject: Project Extension with Additional Funding of “Increasing Employability for Syrian Refugees and 

Turkish Host Communities in the Renewable Energy Sector” Project 

Dear Ambassador Altuğ, 

I hope you have had some time to rest and relax over the summer in what is proving to be a very busy year. 

Now that temperatures have started dropping, we see an even faster pace towards the year-end. 

I have the pleasure to write you now to submit for your information and approval the cost-extension 

documents for the “Increasing Employability for Syrian Refugees and Turkish Host Communities in the 

Renewable Energy Sector” project. The project aims to build skills in the renewable energy sector to increase 

the employability of both Syrian refugees and members of Turkish host communities. 

The last Steering Committee meeting was held on 29 March 2023, and there it was decided to extend the 

project duration from 31 December 2023 to 31 December 2024 with an additional budget of US$ 500,000, 

which has since been generously committed by the Republic of Korea.  

The cost extension document has been finalized, incorporating all comments and suggestions from the 

Steering Committee. We are pleased to share relevant documents for your kind review and signature. 

We would appreciate if you would kindly sign and return three hard copies for further processing. 

            Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

Louisa Vinton 

Resident Representative 

UNDP Türkiye 

 

Ambassador Esen Altuğ 

Director General for Multilateral Economic Affairs 

Ministry of Foreign Affairs 

Republic of Türkiye 

 

Encl.:  Project Extension Documents (3 copies) 
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